

American Physical Society

One Physics Ellipse College Park, MD 20740-3844 Tel: (301) 209-3269 Fax: (301) 209-0867

www.aps.org

President Barry C. Barish Caltech

President-Elect Robert L. Byer Stanford University

Vice President
Michael S. Turner
The University of Chicago

Past President Curtis G. Callan, Jr. Princeton University

Executive Officer Kate P. Kirby Harvard-Smithsonian Center for Astrophysics (Retired)

Treasurer Joseph W. Serene Georgetown University (Emeritus)

Editor-in-Chief Gene D. Sprouse Stony Brook University (On Leave) 14 March 2011

Dr. Shoji Nagamiya
The Physical Society of Japan
Eishin-Kaihatsu Building, 5th Floor
5-34-3 Shinbashi, Minato-ku
Tokyo 105-0004
Japan
jps-office@jps.or.jp

Dear Dr. Nagamiya,

On behalf of the American Physical Society (APS), I would like to convey our deepest care and sympathy to the citizens of Japan and the Physical Society of Japan for the tragedy that your country has suffered as a result of the earthquake and tsunami last week. We are saddened by the loss of lives and the extent of the devastation. Our thoughts are with everyone who has been affected by this tragic event.

Along with our condolences for the loss of life and property, we share your concerns over the impact on your scientific community and facilities. We hope that our fellow scientists and their families are safe.

We join our colleagues worldwide in extending our sympathies to the Japanese people and the Japanese scientific community. Please know that the members of the American Physical Society are with you during this difficult time.

Sincerely,

Barry C. Barish APS President

Bany C. Baril